
Next Deadline 5th January 2019 for Winter Edition

www.langtree.news

Welcome to the Autumn edition of the Langtree Parish Magazine. 
We sincerely hope that you have enjoyed the wonderfully warm 
Summer. It’s a pity that August and September were a bit less 
settled. 

To commemorate the 100 years anniversary of ending of WW1 and 
to remember the 14 Langtree men who died, a 2 course lunch will 
be held in the Parish Hall on Remembrance Sunday, with music 
evocative of the time. Also, in honour of the occasion at 11am, All 
Saints Church in Langtree will join other churches throughout the 
land in the ringing of bells.

It’s good to see that the Langtree Meadows housing development is 
nearing completion. Applications for the five affordable houses are 
under consideration by Torridge District Council. Good luck to the 
successful applicants.

The magazine is available on our web site, www.langtree.news, for 
you to read, download or print. Printed copies of the magazine will 
be available in the following places -

Parish Hall foyer 
Mobile Post Office 
Langtree Community School 
The Green Dragon 
The Union Inn

www.langtree.news complements this magazine and our Facebook 
presence by providing a one-stop shop for up to date information 
about everything that is going on in Langtree. It is an extension of the 
parish magazine, with links to other clubs and organizations within 
the parish, an events calendar and also areas where all parishioners 
can contribute. It is also the home of an archive of past editions of 
the magazine. If you haven’t already, please take a look and email us 
with your feedback (good or bad).

We hope that you enjoy reading the magazine. We would very much 
like to hear your views on it and any suggestions on what you’d like 
to see in future editions or on the website?

As always we thank the many contributors who have provided 
articles and advertisements. Anyone wishing to contribute or 
advertise in the magazine, or on the website, should please email us 
at magazine@langtree.net.

Many Thanks - The Magazine Team.
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Langtree Rainfall

From Joan Lampard

2014 
(mm) 

2015 
(mm)

2016 
(mm))

2017 
(mm

2018 
(mm)

Jan 246 212 211 106 195

Feb 166 84 153 85 62

Mar 63 63 99 118 159

Apr 79 37 49 44 90

May 118 94 57 42 30

Jun 64 60 108 120 8

Jul 44 106 30 93 35

Aug 127 142 65 97 85

Sep 9 101 109 127 91

Oct 113 58 51 72

Nov 97 179 141 126

Dec 172 163 47 163

MM Inches
2010 859 34.00
2011 955 38.2
2012 1560 62.40
2013 1089 44
2014 1298 51.1
2015 1299 51

2016 1132 45
2017 1193 47



Langtree Chapel News

Our Harvest Festival services this year were on Sunday 16th September led by Rev Sue Macbeth followed 
by lunch and on Monday 17th our supper and sale service was led by Rev Rob Blackhall.  Non-perishable 
goods were donated to our local foodbank and proceeds from the sale (£160) went to MAF (Mission Avia-
tion Fellowship).  They ‘fly medical, relief and life transforming help to vulnerable people in hard to reach 
places’.  https://www.maf-uk.org/.  

We are continuing to meet on Thursday evenings 7.15pm for a meal followed by Bible study.  We are 
currently studying a DVD series by Max Lucado (You’ll Get Through This) and will soon start thinking about 
choosing an advent course as we approach Christmas.  Please feel free to join us (01805 601350 for further 
details).  We would love to see you.

Sunday School continues with Bible stories, crafts, colouring and games.  We usually start in the Church at 
11am for the Sunday Service and disappear into the Sunday School after the second hymn.  

Our new kitchen has been ordered and will soon be fitted so please come in some time and take a look!

By the time you read this we will have packed our boxes to be sent 
to children in need across the world.  It is truly amazing to see our 
community come together and give so generously for such a worthy cause. 
Thank you to everyone who helped in any way; from the donation of the 
flat pack boxes and gifts to fill them, to the hand crafted items, cakes for 
the party and jams and chutneys to raise money to send the boxes abroad 
to the children.  We pray that every child who receives a box will be 
blessed.  We should hear in the New Year where the boxes have gone.

November services all at 11am
Nov 4th	 Local Arrangement
Nov 11th 	 United Service at Parish Church
Nov 18th 	 David Watson
Nov 25th 	 Rev Rob Blackhall

December services all at 11am
Dec 2nd 	 United Service at Bideford High Street Chapel
Dec 9th	 Toy service (Toys and gifts for Women’s refuge)
Dec 16th	 Local Preacher/Minister
Dec 23rd	 Carol Service at 11am
Dec 30th	 Local Preacher/Minister 

Please see notice board for more details of preachers and services for December and January 2019

May God bless you all



	

Langtree WI

Our annual outing this year was a trip to Weston-Super-Mare.  We travelled via Hills 
Coaches, and were pleased to be dropped off right beside a sand-art exhibition!  A 
handsome young man just happened to be passing by (accidently on purpose)  at the 
same time, and offered us tickets at a reduced rate. We grabbed the chance and 
spent quite a time looking at the splendid sand creations.  It was a gloriously sunny 

day and we set off in search of some lunch enjoying a bit of retail therapy along the way.  We found our-
selves going off in different directions and agreed to meet at a certain time at the very nice restaurant at 
the far end of the pier. Some of us were surprised at the entertainment on the pier, it was like a fairground 
with dodgem cars and rides etc.,.  and very, very, noisy! We all met as arranged in the restaurant and 
swapped tales of how we had all spent our day whilst enjoying cakes, cream teas and a few drinks.  A 
memorable day for us all.

Our next meeting on October 18th will be a cooking demonstration by Jenny Coles, one of our talented 
members! It will concern making Pavlova’s and Crème Brules. If you haven’t had one of Jenny’s Pavlova’s at 
one of the halls Sunday Lunches you do not know what you have been missing!  The competition is to bake 
something made with cheese, and our hostesses for the evening will be Sue Folland and Mary Nicholls.
 
Emma Durrant will be presenting Waitrose Xmas on 21st November and December will be Christmas Party 
Time!!
 
As you see we have much to look forward to.  All welcome to any meeting 7.30pm at the Parish Hall every 
third Wednesday, visitors £4.00 
 
Sylvie Smith



District Councillor David Hurley

Hello once again.  The year is, as ever, flying by.  The very warm temperatures that we experienced earlier 
this year, have, like the swallows, all but disappeared. If we are to believe some weather forecasters we are 
in for a harsh winter.

I must say that I was very pleased to see that Greeny lane had some well overdue remedial work done to 
the road surface recently. This is the road that connects the B3227 at Watergate to the A388 Torrington 
to Okehampton road and is much used by vehicles, including cars, farm vehicles and heavy lorries. This, 
together with the work carried out in Fore Street Langtree, was well overdue and is a prelude to further 
Skanska activity on both roads next year I’m told.

The by-election at Harland I reported in the last edition of this magazine duly took place and Richard 
Boughton was the successful Conservative candidate.  Unfortunately a few weeks later we lost Councillor 
Ken Carroll due to illness.  Ken was a dedicated Councillor and will be sadly missed.  This of course means 
that another by-election is to be held, this time for the Holsworthy Ward.

The Langtree Meadows development is now gaining momentum.  I know that the selling agents, Webbers, 
were pleased with the attendance at the Open Morning held in September.  Applications are now in to 
purchase one of these properties and the deadline to apply is 27th October.  After that the lucky applicants 
will be notified that they have been successful and they will move into their new homes.  It’s been a long 
time coming but now seems worth the wait. The houses are, in my opinion, well finished and sit in a 
position that gives wonderful views from their upstairs rear windows across to Barnstaple (on a clear day) 
and beyond. Applicants for further properties becoming available soon should make themselves known to 
Rachel Webdell at TDC by calling 01237 428750.

In case you haven’t heard, or read about it, the new Local Plan has been signed off by the Planning 
Inspector and now needs to be adopted by both TDC and North Devon Councils.  This should be the case 
when both Councils meet at the same venue in late October.  This plan has been a long time coming and 
it is a relief that the Inspector is now happy with the proposals.  What this means is that both TDC and N 
Devon can now demonstrate what is known as a 5 year land supply.  This in turn means that Planners will 
now have more powers to turn down predatory applications that seek to build where it is not suitable or 
are outside designated village boundary lines.  There are, of course, some last minute planning applications 
being submitted that will still have to be dealt with under the old plan.  Hopefully not too many of these 
will be presented to the planners. I, for one, cannot wait for the Plans adoption to take place.

The Transformation Programme at Torridge continues unabated.  Riverbank House edges nearer completion 
and the Legal and HR teams will have moved to their new and updated accomodation prior to this edition 
of Langtree News being published.  Jane Whittaker (Council Leader) and myself have been based at the 
Town Hall in Bideford for the past couple of months due to the noise and upheaval at Riverbank House, so 
it will be good to move back to our proper office. 

I note that the pavillion behind the Parish Hall in Langtree is nearing completion and, with the recent 
rainfall, the ground adjacent to it earmarked for a soccer pitch is progressing nicely.  A call has been made 
asking for parties interested in using these facilities to come forward. It has taken a long time to reach this 
stage so it would be good if there was a positive response. 

David Hurley

01805601604    Councillor.hurley@torridge.gov.uk



So what’s on at Langtree Parish Hall?

At the time of writing the fitting out of the changing room with toilets, showers changing area and boiler 
room is nearing completion. Also happening is the removal of a window in the skittle area and being 
replaced by a patio door with access onto a paved area and to the changing room. All this work needs to 
be completed by the end of October to secure the  grants. There will be a formal opening afternoon but in 
the meantime the facilities will be open on 11 th November when there will be lunch and music for those 
attending commemoration of WW1 and remembering the fourteen Langtree men who died.   (see separate 
article)

Rehearsals will be starting  16 th October 7.30pm for the Pantomime which this time is Hoodwinked  - 
loosely based on Robin Hood. It is not too late if you would like to get involved particularly if you would like 
an acting role . Performances in 2019 will be Thursday 21 st February until Saturday 23 rd February.
We have 2 events organised through Beaford Arts . One on 24 th October at 7.30pm in the Leader Room 
is The Charter of The Forest. This is a talk based on common rights such as sheep and pony keeping and 
ancient arts and crafts. The second is a Balkan band called Paprika who have played in many parts of the 
world including the Royal Albert Hall and come to Langtree on 8 th November at 7.30pm. Handouts on 
both these events are available in the foyer of the Hall, the Post Office Van and hopefully in this magazine!

A Christmas craft fare will be held on Sunday 25 th November from 10am - 3pm

The popular Christmas lunch will be held on 9 th December.£15.00 At the time of writing 127 tickets have 
been reserved . Numbers are limited to 180 so if you want to come please book!

The Hall AGM will be held on Thursday 15 th November at 7.30pm and is followed by a Committee 
meeting. This year we would like to form a sub group to plan the annual Parish Show. If you would like to be 
on this group or have any ideas on categories, judges, stewards etc please get in touch or better still come 
to the meeting where a date can be set to plan the schedule. Despite the hot summer the 2018 Parish 
Show was a success and although some classes were down in numbers the standard was high. It was very 
encouraging to see so many Children’s exhibits.

Finally if you would like to work at a catering function or help out at the Bar please get in touch.

Sue Lee



Gill and Pat, Sue and Terry send a big thank you to all who attended their birthday 
bash where an amazing £995 was donated towards the replacement defibrillator.







Langtree Community Garden

We hope you have enjoyed the beautiful summer, how lovely it was. The year for our community garden 
however has been a challenge, we have, for one reason and another made very slow progress. We are 
nibbling away at the work, but there are only 5 of us at the moment and would really like to see more of 
you getting involved. We shall continue to work on pathways and placing raised beds during the winter, but 
are determined to have open days at the beginning of next year and would like to involve whole families 
including the children who could help us make the all important bug hotels and hedgehog homes. Once 
again, we have been very lucky with donations of shrubs, soft  fruits and bulbs and can’t thank you enough.

We are delighted to report that we were chosen under the Waitrose Community Matters scheme (the 
little green tokens) in August. We have gratefully accepted a cheque for £133 presented by Waitrose in 
Holsworthy to our Parish Clerk, Leigh Pollinger.  The money has been used to pay for an extension to our 
garden shed which will be used for the storage of tools and equipment. (See above and below)
If you have anything you think we could make use of please phone me on 01805 601348. We are very much 
looking forward to hearing from you, and in the next magazine will let you know the date of the open day/ 
work day, even if you just come for the tea and cakes!

Sue Leach



Team Rector: Revd Martin Warren, tel: 01409-281424
Team Vicar: Revd Susannah Metz, tel: 01837-810621

Dear Friends,
It was the Great War, the War to end all wars. And at last it was over. November 11th, 1918. 4 
years of bloodshed and frustration and ineptitude. Millions dead across Europe; the civilised 
nations of the world having fought themselves to a standstill. 100 years ago the Armistice at last 
took effect. The guns stood silent.
People could breathe again. No longer was there fear of what news the telegram would bring. 
Soldiers – those that remained – could return to their homes, their families, their land. The bells 
rang out in celebration. There was now the chance of a fresh start, of putting all this death and 
warfare behind and building a new world. Never again would this happen. This was the War to end 
all wars.
And yet, only 20 years later and Europe – and now the whole world (it really was a world war this 
time) - was plunged into even more horrendous evil. How could this be? Had we learnt nothing? 
How could we let this happen all over again?
For many it was the final nail in the coffin of faith. God – if he existed at all – really wasn’t 
interested in the human race. He had left us to our own devices. It really was up to us. But if that 
is the case, how terrifying is that. If that is what we can do to each other – and it doesn’t show any 
signs of abating – then there really isn’t much hope. Which is maybe why so many simply live for 
themselves. In this world, it can seem like the only thing worth living for.
Remembrance forces us to be humble. Humanity really can be that bad. And nothing we do seems 
to change that, be it education, being better off, having better health care, living longer, or anything 
else. Maybe if what happens around us can’t make the difference, maybe it is what is in us that 
can. And that’s where God can come in. He can change us on the inside – and that can make all 
the difference – not just in the world, but in our own lives and communities too.

Yours in hope,
Martin Warren.

Services at All Saints
  4th Nov	  	   9.30am	 Morning Prayer
11th Nov		  10.45am	 Remembrance Service
18th Nov		  11.00am	 United Service (at Chapel)
25th Nov 		    9.30am	 Holy Communion
 2nd Dec		    9.30am	 Morning Prayer
 9th Dec		  11.00am	 Christingle Service
16th Dec		  11.00am	 Carol Service (at Chapel)
23rd Dec	  	   6.30pm	 Carol Service
Christmas Day	 10.00am	 Christmas Communion
30th Dec		  11.00am	 Joint Team Service (at Sheepwash)
 6th Jan	   	   9.30am	 Morning Prayer
13th Jan		  11.00am	 Holy Communion
20th Jan		  11.00am	 United Service (at Chapel)
27th Jan	   	   9.30am	 Holy Communion
	
From the Registers
Baptism: Welcome to the church family
  12th Aug	 Daisy Gordon
  14th Oct 	 Barnaby Mitchell

Marriage Celebration: Congratulations!
  13th Oct	 James Nicholls and Sarah Warren



Langtree Short Mat Bowls Club

The club has roll-ups on a Monday evening (7.30pm) and Wednesday afternoons (1.30pm), and also in the 
winter season on Wednesday evenings (7.30pm). If you are interested in joining please just come along 
on a Monday evening or Wednesday afternoon. Check out our website heartofdevon.wixsite.com/lang-
treesmbc. (Put this into your address bar, we are not to be found on Google).

The club now has 25 members, and of these 20 choose to participate in league matches. We currently 
play in 3 leagues in the winter, being the North Devon & North Cornwall Evening Triples Divisions 1 and 3, 
and the Afternoon Division 2, and the Evening Triples Division 1 in the summer. Our approach is to target 
Division 1 with our best and most experienced players, and this year we finished 3rd in the winter season 
Division 1 and won the summer league Division 1.

In the ND&NC Winter Afternoon Triples Div 2 we played a mixture of club players and finished mid- table. 
The 3rd division team included a lot of our newer players and also finished mid-table.

The year proved to be extremely successful, the newer players becoming experienced in league competi-
tion, and congratulations to all who played.  However there is no obligation for any player to do more than 
turn up and enjoy a roll-up session if preferred. 

The children at Langtree School have continued to show great enthusiasm and talent in the session we hold 
for them on a Wednesday lunchtime, and it has been a pleasure to teach them the game. About 12 children 
voluntarily attended the sessions on a regular basis.

Contacts: Graham Carswell 01805 601117, Andy Roe 01805 601377, Bob Hinsbey 01805 601282, Barbara 
Gould 01805 601932 

Hobby Group

Our Hobby Group continues to flourish.  We are very pleased to have Jackie Hinsbey join our happy band!  
If you find yourself with a couple of hours to spare on a Tuesday morning why not come along and see what 
all the fuss is about?  We have tea/coffee and biscuits at around 11am and you are welcome to join us and 
see for yourselves.  If you have any queries please call Sylvie Smith 01805 601485.



Langtree In Focus

If you were unlucky enough to have missed this splendid show you have no idea what a marvellous oppor-
tunity you have lost.  The wealth of local photographic talent was exceptional.  Every aspect of Langtree 
was covered with gorgeous pictures of our beautiful flora and fauna that surrounds us every day.  There 
was also pictures from many locations around the world.  The was even a video playing in the committee 
room showing us wonderful scenes from New Zealand, Brisbane and Tasmania.  There were numerous 
camera’s on display and even a drone!  The History Group had got involved too and had all their books of 
local events over the years on display.  An awful lot of laughter was coming from that particular display!  All 
in all it was a “Grand Day Out” for those of us lucky enough to have seen it.

The delicious cakes on the refreshments table were worth a visit on their own!......scrumptious! 
Well done to all the people involved and a huge thank you.
 
Many thanks (fingers crossed)
 
Sylvie Smith

Langtree Parish Council

The Parish Council is pleased to advise that they have received a grant of £700 from Balsdon Trust which 
will be used towards planting 14 trees to commemorate the 100 year anniversary of the end of the First 
World War.  14 has been chosen as this was the number of men from the Langtree area who died during 
the war and are shown on the war memorial inside the Langtree Parish Church.  The type of trees that will 
be planted and their final location will be agreed at the next Parish Council meeting on 11th October 2018.



Night Landing Light for Devon Air Ambulance

In time for the clock’s going back and the nights getting longer a 
Night Landing Light for Devon Air Ambulance will have been 
installed and commissioned at the rear of Langtree Parish Hall.  
The installation is a 10 metre high post with a light on the top 
directed at floodlighting the centre circle of the new football 
pitch.

The helicopter pilot will through his mobile phone switch on 
the light as he comes into land and then switch it off again 
as he leaves.  The site was chosen as it is flat and has good 
access to the roads through the Parish Hall carpark for the use 
of ambulances.  Devon Air Ambulance now has a site that can 
service the local areas of Langtree, Stibb Cross, Frithelstock and 
beyond.  

The landing light could not have been installed without the significant contributions raised from the 
community through events at the Parish Hall, a joint bid by Frithelstock and Langtree Parish Councils for 
Communities Together Funding and a grant from Devon Air Ambulance Trust.

It is planned to have a proper switching–on celebration in due course.

Leigh Pollinger, Parish Clerk

World War 1 Commemoration 11 th November 2018

Not Just a Name

To commemorate the 100 years anniversary of ending of WW1 a 2 course lunch will be 
held in the Parish Hall with music evocative of the time. Some of you will have noticed the 
plaque in the church inscribed with 14 names of those who died in the war. 7 silhouettes 
have been granted each to represent 2 of the fallen and Margaret Knapman has researched 
information on the lives of these men. This will be displayed at the Hall along side the 
silhouettes . One of the conditions of the grant for the silhouettes was that members past 
and present of the armed forces (including cadets) are invited to the event. So if you fall into 
this category and would like to attend the complimentary lunch on 11 th November please 
get in touch with me ( Sue Lee 01805601602).

It is also proposed that this should be a community event so the Hall committee have 
agreed that invitations should be sent to all members of organisations and a guest that use 
the Parish Hall. It is hoped that in total at least 100 will attend the 2 course roast lunch. 
There will be a nominal charge of £5.00 to cover costs and the opportunity to make a 
donation to the British Legion.

Sue Lee



Autumn Term News from Langtree Community School

 (01805) 601354  admin@langtree.devon.sch.uk  www.langtree.devon.sch.uk

After many years of being our Headteacher, Miss Mellody decided, just over a year ago,  that she would like 
to reduce her hours.  After discussions with the whole governing body and school staff, who all agreed that 
they would rather have her continue for the reduced hours, than lose her to retirement,  Mr Smale agreed 
to take over the two days a week that Miss Mellody was not working here in school.  They have worked in 
partnership as Joint Headteachers for the whole of the last school year, and, without even having to resort 
to bouts of arm-wrestling, negotiated shared office space to successfully work together!

Miss Mellody has now made the decision to retire from teaching at the end of the Autumn Term when the 
school finishes for Christmas.  We feel sure you will agree that she has been an amazing Head Teacher and 
has shown great commitment to the school, its staff and most importantly, the children for the last 26 years 
and we would like to take this opportunity to wish her well in her retirement.  If you would like to pass your 
good wishes on to Miss Mellody, or make arrangements to pop in to see her during the last couple weeks of 
the Autumn Term, please do not hesitate to contact us -  especially if that happens to fit-in with any of our 
festive events (please see list of dates below).  

As from January 2019, Mr Smale will take-up the position of Acting Head and all staff, governors and chil-
dren are very much looking forward to working with him as he continues in his role leading the school.    In 
line with recruitment procedures, we will be advertising the position of Head Teacher in the New Year with 
the expectation of confirmation an appointment prior to Easter, and intended permanent appointment 
from September 2019.

During this time of change, we will endeavour to offer stability and continuity for the whole school and Par-
ish community, without whose support our job would be much more difficult!  Meanwhile, we would like to 
wish Miss Mellody the very best of luck as she moves to a slightly different way of filling her days!

Keeping Children Safe: Security Fencing and Site Entry  
Our Summer Holiday Project.  Fencing and gates that surround and secure a school typically meet a wide 
variety of important criteria, from preventing unauthorised entry to the grounds and controlling the flow 
of people around a site; protecting pupils, staff and visitors from accidents and injury; deterring theft and 
reducing the risk of malicious damage as well as making sure that even our youngest children stay safely on 
our site once they have arrived.   Governors here have spent a lot of time considering all of these aspects 
of Langtree School over the last year or so, and recently made the decision to change the way the main 
entrance (via the Parish Hall Car Park) operates.  During the Summer Holiday, we had contractors working 
here to put up additional fencing and gates to help direct visitors to the School Office, limiting options to 
wander across our site.  At the beginning and end of the school day, unlocked gates will give families unre-
stricted access to classrooms or cloakrooms but shortly after the bell has been rung signalling the start of 
the school day, all gates are secured leaving only one option for access: via the Office/Reception entrance. 



Foundation Stage Stay and Play Sessions:
Friday02 November and Friday 07 December 2018
Our Foundation Stage provides a happy and nurturing environment in which Nursery-aged children are sen-
sitively and expertly prepared for mainstream school and school life.  If you have a child of pre-Nursery age 
who is soon due to start with us, we would love you to come along to see for yourself what makes our class 
so special, and warmly invite you and your child to our ‘Stay and Play’ sessions on the first Friday of every 
month. The children will have a chance to play in the classroom, as well as play in the garden, and to mix 
with our current nursery children; an ideal opportunity for you and your child to experience our Foundation 
Class together, meet some of our staff and become familiar with the Foundation environment. It’s a good 
time to ask questions and talk to other families. You can come and view the well-equipped and comfortable 
facilities and observe, and take part in, play, interaction and development in a stimulating environment. 
Don’t forget the December session will be Christmas-themes with lots of glitter on hand ready to be sprin-
kled! We look forward to welcoming you.

Our Christmas events include:  
Foundation Stay and Play festive session:	 Friday 07 December
Main School Christmas Play:			   Monday 10 December (Langtree Parish Hall)
Traditional Carol Service: 			   Thursday 13 December (Langtree Methodist Chapel)
Foundation Christmas Play: 			   Monday 17 December (Langtree Parish Hall). 

With best wishes for a merry Christmas and peaceful New Year 2019, from all staff, governors and pupils at 
Langtree Community School.   



Fitness and Well Being
Neil Harris – Physio & PT		  - 01237238819
Torrington Hypnotherapy		  - 07814522591
Yoga – Ruth Chambers		  - 01805 938132
					     - 07789 020668
Pubs and Food Services
Green Dragon Inn			   - 01805601342
Union Inn				    - 01805601626
Stapleton Yoghurts 			   - 01805601414
West Heanton Meals on Wheels	 - 01409218754 
Marland Meats			   - 01805601245

Hairdressers & Beauty treatments
Lucy Coles 				    - 07920828181
Christina Thomas			   - 01805601910
Tina’s Treatments			   - 07552676076

Builders and Trades
Tim Langmead	 Builder		  - 01805601500
Pat Mitchell & Son Builders		  - 01805601415
Wayne Hill Painter			   - 01805625238
S.D Martin – Plumber			  - 01409240240
KJ Bromell – PVC Windows		  - 01288357020

Other Services
P&S Sanders				    - 01805601280
Peter Hearn Septic Tanks 		  - 01805601286
ACM Web Site Design			  - 07812772638
Beamtree Interiors			   - 01805601785
DES Mobile Repairs			   - 01805601546
Jo Wilson-Duffy Gardening service	 - 07572579422
Qualified Math Tutor			   - 07884232308
Accountant/Book Keeper		  - 07884232308
GW Architects Ltd			   - 01409281362

Suppliers
TT Fire Wood				    - 07884080171
Bridgeman’s				    - 01409261321
Grascott Firewood			   - 01409281393
West Heanton Care Service		  - 01409281754

Accommodation
The Old Rectory B&B			   - 01805601602

Emergency Details
Crime Stoppers			   - 0800 555111
General Enquires is now 		  - 101
Out of Hours GP			   - 111
Shebbear Surgery			   - 01409281212
Police email:
melissa.baker@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk

Local Contacts
Parish Hall Bookings			   - 01805601602
Langtree Church 			   - 01409281424
Langtree Methodist Chapel		  - 01805628041
Langtree Primary School		  - 01805601354

What’s On in Langtree

Health & Keep Fit 
Body Blast - PH, Mon 6:15pm to 7:15pm 
Short Mat Bowls – PH
Mon 7:30pm - 9:30pm
Wed 1:15pm - 3:30pm & 7:30 - 9:30pm
(not in Summer)
Shebbear Surgery Health Club 
Last Tue of the Month 2-3pm

Clubs and Groups
Hobbies, Arts and Crafts Group Tue 10:30 to 12:30 
(PH)
Parish Whist Drive - £2 entry - 7.30pm (PH) -
Fourth Thursday of the month
Little Acorn’s Wed 9am to 12pm (PH) Term Time
Woman’s Institute 
7:30pm to 9:30pm - 3rd Wed of Month (PH)
History Group 
7:00pm to 9:00pm – 4th Wed of month (PH)
TGIF Club 2nd Friday of Month, 3.15pm - 5.15pm 
(PH)
Bible Study and Meal – Thursday Evenings 7:15pm 
(MC)
Langtree Market & Cafe – Thursdays 10am to 3pm 
(PH)

Other Services
Mobile Post Office at the (PH) Car Park
Mon to Wed & Fri 11:40am to 13.05am
Parish Council Meetings 
7:30pm to 8:30 – 2nd Thu of the Month

Mobile Library
Langtree on a Thurs - Parish Hall 10:40 - 11:15
Stibb Cross on a Wed - Union Inn 15:35 - 16:35


